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Dear    

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

21 December 2023.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations, and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove Naval Criminal Investigative Services 

(NCIS) Incident Report  from records.  The Board considered your contention that 

the information does not provide a clear and accurate portrayal of the events regarding the 

command’s response to the allegation.  You also contend that the addition of the information is 

unduly prejudicial given the circumstance of the offense.  You apologized for taking the 

toothpaste from the Navy Exchange (NEX) and immediately took responsibility for your 

misconduct.  You claim that your evaluations demonstrate that your character, military bearing, 

and professionalism were beyond reproach, and you were never charged or convicted of a crime 

by any administrative Board or Court.  In addition, you have suffered significant hardship due to 

the titling information. 

 

The Board, however, determined that the NCIS Incident Report was properly filed and indexed 

in the Defense Central Index of Investigations (DCII) database in accordance with Department of 

Defense Instruction (DoDI) 5505.07.  In this regard, DoDI 5505.07 directs DoD Law 

Enforcement Agencies (LEA) to “title subjects of criminal investigations in DoD LEA reports 

and index them in DCII as soon as there is credible information that they committed a criminal 






